
 
 

To be submitted to the Council at its meeting on 18th July, 2019 

 
PORTFOLIO HOLDER – ENVIRONMENT AND TRANSPORT  

 
      3rd June 2019 
 
PRESENT:      Councillor S Swinburn (in the Chair) 

  
Officers in attendance: 
 

Phil McConnell Operations Director 

Keith Thompson Specialist Lawyer - Property 

Debbie Swatman Traffic Team Manager 

Zoe Campbell Scrutiny and Committee Advisor 

 
 
PH.ETE.1 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
 Councillor Swinburn, Portfolio Holder for Environment and Transport 

declared a personal interest in agenda item, PH.ETE.3 relating to 
tracking item DNPH.ET.16 (Petition for a pedestrian crossing, Station 
Road, Stallingborough) as a ward councillor who had previous 
involvement in this matter. 

 
 
PH.ETE.2   PETITION – ST CHRISTOPHER ‘S ROAD, HUMBERSTON 
 

The Portfolio Holder received a consultation petition in opposition to the 
proposed introduction of parking restrictions along the western kerb line 
of St Christopher’s Road, Humberston. 
 
Mrs Newson, the lead petitioner, understood that Humberston Academy 
had a morale duty to safeguard the students and had concerns for the 
students’ safety. She gave details of how the scheme under consultation 
impacted unfairly on 15 residents because it would mean that between  
8am – 9am and 3pm - 4pm, residents would be required to move their 
vehicles and would not be able to park outside their houses in the 
proposed keep clear area. 
 



Councillor Harness attended the meeting as a ward councillor for 
Humberston and New Waltham. He explained that he did not associate 
the residents parking with the problem. He explained there had been no 
consultation with the parish council until the issue was raised by the 
petitioner. He felt it would unfair to comment further until he attended the 
site visit with officers on the 7th June 2019. 

 
Ms Swatman confirmed that the proposed scheme was at the informal 
consultation stage and that feedback from residents and the petition 
would be considered. Consultation with the parish council was an 
oversight and officers had since given them the opportunity to comments 
on the proposals. She confirmed the next step was a site visit on 7th June 
2019 and, following that visit, officers would review the design. Councillor 
Swinburn asked for the timescale of the final proposal. Ms Swatman 
confirmed the work would be scheduled once the final design had been 
agreed. 

 
RESOLVED – That the consultation petition be received and the lead 
petitioner be updated on progress. 

 
PH.ETE.3 TRACKING REPORT 

 
The Portfolio Holder received the tracking report tracking the 
recommendations of this Portfolio Holder.  
 
On the petition around the pedestrian crossing, Station Road, 
Stallingborough, Ms Swatman confirmed that initial proposals would be 
going to the parish council meeting for consultation. 
 
On the parking conditions on Bolingbroke Road, Cleethorpes, Ms 
Swatman confirmed that officers had met with Councillor Brookes and 
the work had been planned for 2020. 
 
On the petition for parking restrictions for Anderson Street and Earl Street 
in Grimsby, Ms Swatman confirmed that the schemes had been carried 
forward and there was a meeting with the ward councillors to go through 
the findings from the street surveys. 
 
On the petition to close the access between the Spinney and the Lawns, 
a full report would be prepared and it was expected that it would be 
submitted to the meeting of this portfolio holder in August 2019, to allow 
for the decision after the Planning Committee meeting on an influencing 
factor in July 2019. 
 
RESOLVED – That the report be noted. 
 
 
There being no further business, the Portfolio Holder closed the meeting 
at 10.50 a.m. 


